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General Guidelines for Parents when making any Payments to the school: 
End of Terms 1, 2 & 3      All payments need to be made prior to 10:00am on the last day of term. 
End of Term 4                   All payments must be made 2 days prior to the end of term. 
Cash Payments                Correct money is requested, as change cannot always be provided. 
 
  School Council President  Sam Elg   0437 774 338          School Uniform Primary School Wear 9363 8458 
                         OSHC Camp Australia 0401 054 261          Program Manager  Asi Malu 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Dates to 
Remember 

             

Future Dates 

Sat 18
th
 Oct Kingsville Fete 

Mon 3
rd

 Nov Student Free Day 
Tue 4

th
 Nov Public Holiday – Melbourne Cup 

 
 

Tickets are still available for the 
school production – “Pinocchio”. 
See form in this newsletter.                  
 
 
 
 
       

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Assistant 
Principal’s 
Message 

 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability 
Our school is participating in the Nationally Consistent 
Collection of Data on School Students with Disability 
(Data Collection). This Data Collection is taking place in 
government, Catholic and Independent schools across 
Australia, and will provide valuable information about 
supports required for a broad group of students. This will 
enable Australian and State governments to better target 
support and resources in schools. This in turn will help 
schools give students with disability the support they 
need. 
 
The Data Collection is not limited to students with 
diagnosed disabilities. It uses a very broad definition of 
disability, taken from the Disability Discrimination Act 
1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, 
which describe a broad range of health and learning 
conditions for which schools are required to provide 
‘reasonable adjustments’ to support students to 
participate on the same basis as other students. 
 
The Data Collection will take place during Terms 2 and 3. 
No personal or identifying information about any student 
will be included, however if you decide you do not wish 
information about your child to be included in the Data 
Collection, you can opt-out by signing and returning the 
opt-out consent form. More information about the Data 
Collection is available on the Department of Education 
and Early Childhood Development website at:  
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/needs/Pag
es/nccd.aspx  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 2  

June  

Mon 23
rd

 June School Council Annual General 
Meeting 6.00p.m. – 6.40p.m. 
School Council Meeting 6.45 p.m. 

Tue 24
th
 and 

Wed 25
th
 June 

School Production – “Pinocchio” 
7p.m. Caroline Chisholm 

Fri 27
th

 June Donut Day (fundraising event) 
End Term 2 – 2.30pm dismissal 

Term 3  

July  

Mon 14
th

 July Term 3 begins 

Thur 24
th
 July KPS Athletics Grades 3-6 

Tue 29
th
 July Student led conferences 

Thur 31
st
 July Student led conferences 

August  

Sat 9
th
 Aug Bogan Bingo (fundraising event) 

Wed 20
th
 Aug Kingsville Art Show 

Fri 22
nd

 Aug Yarraville District Athletics 

September  

Wed 17
th
 Sept School concert 

Thur 18
th
 Sept School concert 

Fri 19
th

 Sept End Term 3 – 2.30p.m. dismissal 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/needs/Pages/nccd.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/needs/Pages/nccd.aspx
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Where in the world are you reading? 
Some wonderful additions to the gallery: 

 Veronika Puohotaua reading under the Alice in 
Wonderland sculpture in Central Park, New York 

 Elliot McCarthy reading in the bird house in the 
back garden 

 Jesse Parnham reading on train at Eltham 
Miniature Railway 

 Sophie Parnham reading on the shoulders of her 
Uncle 

 Sam Land reading in bed 

 Lindsay and Lachlan Ipsen reading on the deck 
at their Aunties in Lorne 

 Benjamin Budlender reading on the train on the 
way to the football 

 Maddison Budlender reading in recovery at the 
hospital 

 Jack Hatty reading at the ‘G’ 

 Amber Edmonds reading in the petting zoo 

 Skye Edmonds reading at karate lessons 

 Liam Brophy reading at minigolf 

 Charlotte Coghlan, Clara Drooglever and Mira 
Holleman reading at Eureka Stockade, M.A.D.E 
in Ballarat 

 Indy Lau reading on Nicki her favourite pony 
while on holidays in Mallacoota 

 Jasper Lagastes reading at his local trampoline 
centre 

 Ella and Mia Davidson reading to the King 
parrots at Wye River 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent Payment – 
Second 
Instalment 

A reminder to those parents who opted to pay their 
Parent Payment in two instalments that the final 
instalment is due at the beginning of Term 3. 
Payment can be made by EFTPOS (at the main 
office), cash or cheque. Your prompt attention to this 
would be appreciated. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kingsville 
Awards               
To be presented on Friday, 27

th
 June 

 

Prep A Gus Norton 

Prep B No award 

Prep C Chiara Virtuoso 

Prep D Mirka Cumming 

Prep E Nirja Thacker 

1/2A Morgan Di Giusto 

1/2B No award 

1/2C Liam Kalpenos 

1/2D Scarlett Reinoga 

1/2E Asha Karunajeewa 

1/2F William Stembridge 

1/2G Ben Williams 

3/4A Keller Gilchrist 

3/4B Emma Giacchi 

3/4C San San Bawi Hing 

3/4D No award 

3/4E Victor Sim 

3/4F Georgia Fullerton 

3/4G Justin Cassidy 

5A No award 

5B Finn Craig 

5C Daniel Ta 

6A Ben Davies 

6B Chilli Williams 

6C Maggie O’Day 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Happy Birthday    
19

th
 June to  25

th
 June 

Happy Birthday to Wilfred Johnson, 
Asha Karunajeewa, Jack Jacobsen, 

Fiona Luc, Morgan Di Giusto, Tayla Kendell and 
Bello Yacin. 
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School Musical 
Production News-
“Pinocchio” 

With only a week to go, there is a definite buzz 
around the school this week. Last minute costumes 
being made, props in the final construction stages 
and photos being taken all building towards our first 
performance  next Tuesday 24

th
 June.  

The students have worked so hard through the term, 
rehearsing lines, learning songs and dances, all 
through their lunchtimes and after school. 

The story is based on the well known tale of a lonely 
puppet maker and his mischievous creation. Our 
production is filled with wonderful characters-
puppets, eerie miracle folk, friends of the forest, 
naughty school children, toys, clowns and sea 
creatures.  

It is not too late to purchase tickets-we guarantee you 
will have a great night of singing and dancing.  

Please come along and support our fantastic 
students in our annual music production. 

Carolyn and Blagma  

 
 
 

 News 
 
 

Art Show Silent Auction 
Talented Parents and Community Members 
At this stage I would like to invite interested parents 
and community members with a flair and a passion 
for creating their own artworks to consider donating 
an art piece. This would then be displayed and sold 
off during the art show via a silent auction.  
 
I am happy to accept a range of art including 
painting, prints, photographs, ceramics, sculpture or 
textile works. They would all be very much 
appreciated. The silent auction was a great success 
at our last art show and we are hoping for continued 
support in 2014. Please note all monies raised 
contribute towards the 2014 fundraising target. 
Please let us know if you are able to contribute in this 
way. 
 
Rhonda McLeod 

mcleod.rhonda.l@edumail.vic.gov.au] 

 
 

Kingsville Sporting 
Round Up 

Cross Country  
Last week at Brimbank Park, Bella 
Stringfellow, Sam Komp, Coco Knowles, 
Saskia Junge and Sam Heinnen competed 

in the Western Victoria Region Cross Country. This 
region consists of hundreds of schools and now 
stretches as far as Geelong, Bacchus Marsh and 
Macedon. All of our students ran with great 
commitment and energy. Bella came fifth in the 
11year old girls. Sam Komp came in the top twelve in 
the 11year old boys. Saskia, Sam Heinnen and Coco 
finished in the top thirty in their age groups. As a 
result Bella and Sam Komp will now compete in the 
Victorian State Finals on Thursday July 17

th
. We wish 

them good luck. 
 
Winter Gala Day 
On Monday the grade 5 and 6 students participated 
in the Yarraville District Winter Gala Day. The sports 
played were hockey, soccer, softball, AFL and 
netball. The students played with enthusiasm, co-
operation and integrity. Together with the girls’ tee 
ball team who won the District Final in Term One, the 
girls’ hockey, boys’ hockey and girls’ soccer team 
won their competitions and will be playing in a 
Division Final at the beginning of Term Three.  
The Gala Days can only be successful with the 
assistance from family and friends of Kingsville 
Primary School. Thank you to the following people 
who assisted with coaching, umpiring or managing 
teams: Jo Kehoe, Karen Hickey, Sarah Mullaney, 
Connie Girvan, Graeme Beer, Hayden Kelly, Pat and 
Cathy Green, Jamie McCarthy, Stuart Nicol, Fiona 
Stingfellow, Paul Nelson, Sally Green and Anthony 
La. 

Special thanks to Deb Nelson and Nerelle Collinder 
who umpired the netball at Whitten Oval.  
 
 

 
Help Required 
Athletics Day at Newport Athletics 
Track  

The Kingsville Athletics Day is on Thursday July 24
th
 

at Newport Athletics Track. This day involves all of 
the children from grades 3-6 and is the selection day 
for the Yarraville District Sports held in September. 
To help the event run smoothly we need many 
helpers. Please email or complete the form provided 
at the end of this newsletter and return it to your 
child’s teacher to indicate if you will be available to 
assist on this day.  
Sue and Graeme Hodgart  
PE and Sports Department  
hodgart.susan.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 
 
 

mailto:hodgart.susan.l@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Assembly Roster – Term 3 
 

 
 
 

Fundraising 
Donut Day 
Donut Day is coming up on Friday 27

th
 

June. Please ensure you have placed 
your order by Tuesday 24

th
 June to make sure your 

child does not miss out. 
 
 

BOGAN BINGO Saturday 9
th
 August 

One of the biggest fundraising events 
on the Kingsville Primary School 
calendar and on your social calendar 

is our upcoming Bogan Bingo night on Saturday the 
9

th
 August from 7:00pm. 

 
We have organized the entertainment, the music and 
drinks. All you need to do is create a great Mullet 
hairdo!! 
 
Tickets will be on sale in next weeks newsletter. 
Make sure you get in early as numbers are limited. 
Tables of 8 will also be available for purchase. 
 
To make this night a memorable one we need your 
help. We will be looking for donations for our themed 
hampers which will be auctioned on the night.  
 
Each class will be allocated a theme for their 
Hamper. Any donations to the Hamper will be greatly 
appreciated. A letter outlining exactly what we need 
will be sent home with the children on the last day of 
term so we can start to receive donations as of the 
first day of next term. 
 
 
 
 

We also would like any donations of wine or beer for 
a raffle on the Bogan Bingo night. Winner takes all!!! 
These can be handed to the office where there will 
tubs in place to collect these donations. 
 
Also any corporate donations can also be handed to 
the office, these will be used in Silent Auctions. 
Please also make sure you attach where the 
donation is from so the business can be 
acknowledged. 
 
The fundraising team look forward to seeing you at 
Bogan Bingo dressed to impress and ready for one of 
the best nights of 2014! 
 
If anyone would like more information please visit the 
Bogan Bingo website at www.boganbingo.com 
 
 
 
 

Community 
News 

Kingsville Netball Club needs you! 
Wanted – boys and girls born in 2004, 2005, 2006 or 
2007 
We are currently seeking expressions of interest for 
children interested in playing netball for the Kingsville 
Netball Club.  We are looking for children born from 
2004 to 2007.Training will commence in Term 3 at 
Kingsville Primary School on the school grounds from 
3.30pm – 4.30pm on Thursday afternoons.  There will 
be a cost of $50 per child to cover equipment etc. for 
this term only.  The intent is to have these children 
skilled up ready for the summer season of Netball 
which is played on Saturday afternoons from 
12.15pm – 2.00pm at the Altona Netball Centre. All 
enquiries can be directed to Deb Nelson at 
debnels01@gmail.com and all expressions of interest 
need to be lodged before Friday 27

th
 June 2014. 

 
Mount St Joseph Girls’ College 2015 
Limited places are available for 2015.  Further 
information can be found at our website 
www.msj.vic.edu.au or by contacting the College 
Registrar at registrar@msj.vic.edu.au. 
 
MSJ Open Mornings 9.30am – 10.30am 
(Thursday) 
19

th
 June, 31

st
 July, 28

th
 August, 11

th
 September, 13

th
 

November 2014 
MSJ Open Day 2014 
Sunday 12

th
 October, 11am – 2pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TERM 3, 2014 

  Week & Date Friday Assembly 

1       18/7 3/4C - Alison 

2      25/7  6A - Emily 

3      1/8 1/2G - Pauline 

4      8/8 P/D - Julia 

5      15/8 3/4A - Gareth 

6      22/8 P/E - Lorey 

7      29/8 3/4F - Mik 

8      5/9   5A - Sheri 

9      12/9 5C - Anna 

10      19/9 Choir  

mailto:debnels01@gmail.com
http://www.msj.melb.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:registrar@msj.vic.edu.au
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SCHOOL PRODUCTION 
Pinocchio 

TICKET SALES – ON NOW 
Come and see some of our fantastic year 3 – 6 students.  Adapted from Carlo Collodi's famous story of the lonely 

puppet-maker and his mischievous creation, this delightful show is packed with great songs, clear dialogue and simple but 

inventive scripting. Funny and moving, the story comes magically to life and will appeal to all ages.   This year’s production 

will be held again in the fabulous auditorium at the Caroline Chisholm Catholic College, 204 Churchill Avenue, Braybrook. 

Don’t miss out…. 

 

Tickets are on sale NOW!! Please place your money and the number of tickets required in an envelope and marked – 

School Production and clearly stating your eldest child’s name and grade.  All envelopes should be given to classroom 

teachers, tickets will be sent home with child. 

 

 

KINGSVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL – SCHOOL PRODUCTION 

        Performance 1 – Tuesday 24th June, 2014 
      Doors Open 6.30pm, Performance begins 7.00pm sharp 

 

 ADULTS - $15 CHILDREN - $10 

 

Tickets Required 

 

  

TOTAL   

 

Eldest Child’s Name ____________________________________ Grade __________ 

 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 
 

KINGSVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL – SCHOOL PRODUCTION 

        Performance 2 – Wednesday 25th June, 2014 
Doors Open 6.30pm, Performance begins 7.00pm sharp 

 

 ADULTS - $15 CHILDREN - $10 

 

Tickets Required 

 

  

TOTAL   

 

Eldest Child’s Name ____________________________________ Grade __________ 
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NEWPORT ATHLETICS DAY – HELP REQUIRED 
 
 
I/We can assist at the Kingsville Athletics Sports on Thursday July 24th.  
 
 
Name: __________________________________________  
 
 
Child’s Name: _________________________________ Grade: ______________________  
 
 
Contact details: ______________________________________________________________ 
    

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 

School Students with Disability 

Opt out Consent form 

 
To opt-out please return the following completed form to Carolyn Withers at school by 
27th June 2014. 
 
I have read the letter in relation to the 2014 Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability and request that information is not to be collected on:  
 
(Student’s name)            
 
Full name of Parent/Carer/Guardian(s)         
 
Date:                
 
Parent/guardian signature:            
 
Date:               
 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

    

Donut Day Friday 27th June 

Complete ONE form per Child.   Orders must be in by Tuesday 24th June 

 

Child’s Name: ______________________________        Grade: _____________ 
 

Cinnamon 
$1.50 

Chocolate  
$1.50 

Strawberry  
$1.50 

   

 
Total Amount Enclosed $__________    Late orders cannot be accepted. 

 Please place order form and correct money in a sealed envelope and hand to your teacher. Remember: No 
staples or money taped to form, include your child’s name and grade thanks! 

 


